Julia Sellers

From:

Neal Costanzo

Sent:

Monday, October 2, 2023 4:05 PM

To:

Julia Sellers

Subject:

FW: Strong Smell from local Cannabis Plant - October 2nd, 2023

From: Alma Beltran <ABeltran@parlier.ca.us>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 12:17 PM
To: Sonia Hall <SHall@parlier.ca.us>

Cc: Dr. Rafael Iniguez <riniguez@parlierunified.org>; Lydia Martinez <lmartinez@parlierunified.org>; Neal Costanzo

<neal@costanzolaw.com>

Subject: Re: Strong Smell from local Cannabis Plant - October 2nd, 2023

Dr Iniguez,

We will address this at this council meeting.

I will be adding this to the agenda for Thursday. This has been a constant complaint from our residents. Parents have a right to be heard and for it to be addressed.

We will be addressing these concerns at the meeting and will give direction to our legal counsel.

Thank you, for bringing this to our attention.

Alma Beltran

Mayor

On Oct 2, 2023, at 12:08 PM, Sonia Hall <SHall@parlier.ca.us> wrote:

Dr. Iniguez,

I spoke to the CEO of Greenbrier, Rick Palmer. Yes, I do believe this is the one day it will smell the worst due to harvest and I agree that they probably could have done this during non-instructional days or times. Rick is contacting you to discuss ways for Greenbrier to rectify what they have done. He will be in touch.

Thank you for informing us.

Warm Regards,

Sonia Hall

City Manager

City of Parlier 1100 E. Parlier Ave. Parlier, CA 93648 Office: (559) 646-3545 Cell: (559) 903-3236



From: Dr. Rafael Iniguez < riniguez@parlierunified.org >

Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 8:53 AM

To: Alma Beltran < ABeltran@parlier.ca.us >; Sonia Hall < SHall@parlier.ca.us >

Cc: Lydia Martinez < Imartinez@parlierunified.org>

Subject: Strong Smell from local Cannabis Plant - October 2nd, 2023

Good morning Mayor Beltran,

I hope you had a great weekend. I received a call from administration at Martinez Elementary regarding the strong marijuana smell. According to the administration, this is the strongest the smell has ever been.

The TK, K, and the 6th grade wings had to open their classroom doors to ventilate rooms.

Due to the strong smell, students also entered the schools with shirts or sweaters covering their noses.

Is the marijuana being harvested this week? Is there anything that the city can do with Greenbrier Holdings to decrease the intensity of the smell? For example, harvest the marijuana during non instructional days or times?

Rafael Iniguez, Ed.D.
Superintendent
Parlier Unified School District

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click <u>here</u> to report this email as spam.